
Ref: Licence No: WK/000521383 
 
Application for premises licence, The Broadway, 266 Muswell Hill Broadway, N10 2QR 
 
Dear all, I write as I am concerned about the above existing licence and review.   
 
Since opening they have never complied with the stated clauses until after persistent 
complaints.  There are often no security officers outside allowing their customers to 
congregate and make noise at night and menacing passers-by.   
 
These include: 
 

1 Many instances that when the venue closes the party continues outside.  This was 
initially in the main road but after complaints moved to our car park (see video 
attached from a recent Saturday).  At 2am-3am their customers party, dance, sing 
and yell for more than an hour.  The police have attended on several occasions to 
break the disturbance up.  I am sure that we have drug dealing and taking on our 
premises.  If I had to return late at night with my car I would be scared to enter the 
car park. 

2 Music can be heard from the venue and is only reduced after complaints.   
3 As they close at 2pm the noise is worse after the Haringey Noise Compliant Line 

is closed.  I have complained both at night and the next day on several occasions.  
I have now decided that if the noise happens after 2am in future I call the police on 
999 as I am so desperate.   

 
I am filled with dread that you will allow this licence to continue.  The behaviour and 
disturbance is intolerable and on Friday and Saturday nights I go to bed knowing I will be 
woken.  How long can this continue?  I appreciate that the owners are entitled to make a living 
but in the circumstances I am amazed that there is even any consideration that the licence 
may be renewed.  On viewing the enclosed video do you think that this is acceptable behaviour 
after 2am?   
 
Yours faithfully  
 
Dr Keith Mount 
 
 
 
 
 


